President's Annual Report

Navy League of Canada Ottawa Branch

2017-2018

Portfolio Objective

- Maintain a relationship with supporting Legions.
- Maintain a relationship with HMCS Carleton to ensure accommodations for RCSCC
 Falkland and NLCC Vice Admiral Kingsmill as well as the Navy League of Canada Ottawa
 Branch.
- Obtain a new secretary.
- Realign/update and support Portfolio's.
- Public Relations; to be the spokesperson for the Ottawa Branch.
- To maintain good leadership and direction for the Executive Board

Comments/Status

- MOU was signed by President with Past President as the witness in July 2017.
- Board Meetings to resume in the Fall of 2018
- Continue to attend Legion events and provide support.
- To provide guidance and support to the Vice President's,
- I attended many invitations/events this year and will continue to do so in the new training new to promote our two corps.

Recommendations

- New parent volunteers are needed to help support our two corps.
- Current parent volunteers are encouraged to attend Ottawa Board meetings and perhaps overtime to seek a position.

Summary

- I am very grateful for all of the work that Mr. Jeff Woznow did on the MOU, which was signed in July 2017. Mr. Woznow went above and beyond to ensure that NLCC Kingsmill has a place to parade. BRAVO ZULU
- I would like to thank Mr. Jeff Woznow for all of his guidance and support to me in my first year as President.
- I would like to thank all of the Legions that continue to support our two corps.
- I would like to thank all of the Cadets, Volunteers and Board Members for their time and dedication in making this a successful year.
- I would like to thank Roland Vallancourt for his support and his efficient, fast processing for volunteer screenings.
- I would like to thank LCdr Marchand for a great year. I appreciate you taking the time for my emails and calls. I look forward to our next 2 years. Thank you!
- I wish fair winds to Lt (NL) Woznow with whom I have had a great working relationship. You are an outstanding CO. You will be missed. BZ
- Thank you to Mara Zarins for your time as the Secretary of the Board.
- Thank you to Bern Greene for taking on the VP of Navy League Cadet role.
- I would like to thank Gerry Powell for great financial reports and for all of the extra duties he took on this year.
- Thank you to Tina Stone for your hard work and leadership as our TAG Chair.
- I would like to thank Jason O'Dale who continues to do an outstanding job as the VP of Sea Cadets. Congratulations!
- I wish you all a safe summer and I look forward to the 2018-2019 training year.

Karen L. Duval

President, Navy League of Canada Ottawa Branch

